
 

  

Subscribe via email, email news and events to kmmacdonald3@gmail.com.  Dead-

line is the 20th day of each month. Rosalind Ag Society newsletter is delivered to  

approximately 255 mailboxes in Rosalind and Kelsey.  

Est.1986 

Rosalind Ag Society 

Meetings are held on 

The 4th Monday of  

each month. 

Mailing Address: 

Box 32 

Rosalind, AB 

T0B3Y0 

 

June 2025 

To rent the Rosalind Community Hall 

please call or Text 

 1 587 218 3750 

Ag Executive members: Pres. Casey Tobler, Vice pres. Kyle Kvemshagen Treasurer Nancy Friend, Secretary Wyatt Langil-

le, Directors: Emily McTavish, Maureen MacDonald, Amanda Langille,  Charlie Gould, Brad Schneider, Mike McTavish, 

Frank Hegolz, Membership Michelle Herder. 

E-transfers: rosalindagsociety@gmail.com 

 

        One more month of school!   

       Have a fun and safe Summer. 



Hall Rental Prices—Increase January 1, 2020 

Member—3 days for $500 

Non Member—3 days for $700 

Member—1 days for $300               1/2 day—$150 

Non Member—1 days for $350       1/2 day—$200 

Basement—$50 

Kitchen upstairs—$100 

Damage Deposit is the same amount as the rental rate 

Rosalind Fire Department 

Deputy Fire Chief: Jim Bowie and Adrian Tobler 

Rosalind Volunteer Fire Department Association 

President : Jason Cunningham 

Vice-President: Peter Tobler 

Secretary: Charlie Gould    

Treasurer: Tammy Langille 

Directors—Mark Langille, Mark Cunningham                                                                            
         and Jay Herder 

Rosalind Recreation Association  

President: Jason Cunningham 

Vice-President: Brett Yuha 

Secretary/Treasurer: Derek Friend 

Directors: Dallas Barber, Mark Langille, Tammy 
Langille, Brian MacDonald, Jason Yuha, Mike 
McTavish, Pride Benson, Jim McTavish, Dylan 
Herder, Cory Yuha, Travis Thompson, Mark  
Gjesdal, Adam Enright and Dan Stang 

Rental— Booth $100 per day (sports ground) 

              - Arena $100 per hour for hockey team 

 - $2 per skate 

 -$40 for a yearly individual pass 

 -$100 yearly family pass 

 - $100 for a birthday party which includes a family 
  pass 

 Concession is closed for this year. 

Please contact: 

  Mike McTavish @ 780 781 5473 to book ice times 

Elks 

Exalted Leader: Adrian Tobler  

Past Exalted Leader: Chuck Gevers 

Leading Knight: Adam Enright 

Loyal Knight: Mike McTavish 

Lecturing Knight: Brett Yuha 

Secretary: Chuck Gevers 

Treasurer: Dan Stang 

Esquire: Mark Innes 

Membership Director: Dylan Herder 

Chaplain: Ward Kvemshagen 

Historian/Publicity Director: Reg Enright 

Trustees: Doug Yuha, Neil Orr, Bill Kelland 
Rosalind Drop In 

President: Jay Herder 

Vice President: Peter Tobler 

Secretary: Lynn Boyd 

Treasurer: Annette McTavish 

Purchaser: Brenda Herder 

Directors: Jim McTavish, Rosanne Reum, Jim Bowie 

Rental Agents: Mark & Faye Yuha 780-678-6192 

Rental Rates: Daily  

Members: $75 

Non-Members: $100 

Showers & small meetings: $50  

All Birthday Parties: $100 

Rosalind Ag Society—Membership rates 

Fees per person—no family rate 

One Year—$2 

12 years—$20 

Life Membership—$50 

Rosalind 4-H Club 

 

General Leader: Alison Stang 

Cleaver Leader: Tanya Welch 

Food Leader: Stephanie Enright 

Beef Leader: Dustin Welch 

Club email: rosalind4hclub@gmail.com 

Rosalind Agriculture Society 

President: Casey Tobler 

Vice President: Kyle Kvemshagen 

Secretary: Wyatt Langille 

Treasurer: Nancy Friend 

Directors: Mike McTavish, Charlie 
Gould, Emily McTavish, Amanda Langille, Frank Hegholz, Brad 
Schneider, Michelle Herder, Maureen MacDonald          

Membership: Michelle Herder 

Rental Agents: Emily McTavish and Amanda Langille 

Newsletter:  Maureen MacDonald 





 

June 15, 2025 

Father’s Day ... 











                                           MELVILLE CEMETERY 

 The community/family clean-up dates for Melville Cemetery this year will be Wednes-

days, June 4 and August 6, at 7:15 p.m.  If rained out, the clean-up will be the following 

Wednesday. Please bring equipment.  The board thanks Julie Bjorge for her excellent 

mowing services during the summer. 

The board remains the same: president Rodney Anderson, vice-president Glenn Lotzer, 

treasurer Gail Cunningham Flemming, secretary Donna Orr, and directors Joan Olstad, 

Brad Lohr, and Jim Bowie.  

  

Rosalind Catholic Cemetery  

Blessing of the Graves  

June 14 @ 3:00pm 



 

Grass cutting will take place every second Wednesday night at 7 pm. If rained out, please come Thursday 

night.  

If you know of anyone who would like to help, please notify them. Any questions please contact Ivan 

Benson.  

       Schedule dates:  

     May 28 , June 11, June 25, July 9, July 23, August 6, August 20,  and September 10  

 

              A huge thank you to all of our faithful volunteers!! 

Green View Cemetery 2025 



                       Community BBQ - August 22, 2025 

                                Hosted by Rosalind Rec 

Please join us for our Community BBQ starting @ 5:30pm at the 

Rosalind Booth. 

Burgers, hot dogs, smokies and salads will be provided.  Please bring 

lawn chairs and your own adult refreshments. 

                                EVERYONE WELCOME!! 

 





Mc Happy Day on May 8 was a wonderful way to greet people at the front counter as well in the drive through 
at the east side McDonalds early in the morning. Myself, and Reeve Troutman each took a 2-hour shift to pro-
mote fundraising of Ronald McDonald house and children’s charities. 

 Public work is hard at work this spring repairing roads as you may have seen if you came across the work be-
ing done by Kelsey with some shoulder pulling and packing. On township road 450 near the intersection of 
range road 184, there is a small stretch of road that sits between 2 small sloughs. Water on each side of the 
road always presents a challenge with the base of the road being wet. I received calls and texts from con-
cerned neighbours who use the road daily, especially this time of year to move equipment. I asked the public 
works manager about the road work being done and he assured me that the short term pain will be worth the 
longterm gain. Public works is very responsive to road concerns when concerns or complaints are received 
through the online reporting tool. It is easy to do, by going to the top of the main page, clicking on the square 
tiles, choosing “I want to” , clicking on “report” then choosing the road issue. This form allows you to voice 
your concerns and even attach photos. The form is instantly received by the department head who is working 
that day and in the evening whoever is on call. 

With the bentonite extraction plans south of Rosalind, there have been many who have questioned the pro-
cess of the Municipal Planning Commission. Here is some information about the steps that are taken. Be-
cause the timelines set out in legislation require development decisions to be made promptly, most develop-
ment permits are approved before public circulation — which can sometimes make it feel like decisions are 
made without public input. This is a common concern, and it’s one we understand. In reality, municipal plan-
ning is designed to balance efficient decision-making with community engagement. 

Council and administration work hard to stay on top of community concerns and priorities by listening to resi-
dents, monitoring emerging issues, and keeping lines of communication open. We strive to make decisions 
that reflect the broader goals and values of the community, while still respecting the rules set out in the Mu-
nicipal Government Act and our local planning documents. While we may not be able to consult on each indi-
vidual development permit due to legislated timelines, we are always open to conversations and encourage 
ongoing dialogue about development trends, community growth, and planning goals. 

While we always strive to make the best decisions for the community, we recognize that we don’t always get it 
exactly right — especially when it comes to capturing the full range of community sentiment. That’s why Al-
berta’s planning system includes a strong and independent appeal process. It’s there to ensure fairness, 
transparency, and accountability in the decision-making process. 

 
Boat launch at Pelican Point is waiting for permits from Alberta Environment. This may take some time, but 
our County is on top of it to ensure the work can be done as quickly as possible.  

as always I am here to talk with, take your concerns and direct you to the right department or person who can 
help you, 

Have a great Spring, 

Tina Sroka 

Div 3 Councillor 

780-678-5757 

 

Camrose County……. 


